Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, December 9, 2008 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman, Fred Blee, John Schaffer


Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi
 



Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci

Absent:
Attorney


Frank Como



Guests



See Sheet

Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.   Entered into Public Hearing at 7:01 PM.  Mayor read proposed amendment to Chapter 129, “Signs”, followed by discussion.  Out of Public Hearing at 7:05 PM.

Guests:  Steve McElwain reviewed plans for new office space, with discussion of costs and possibility of DPW doing some of work.  Mr. McElwain stated he will donate doors removed from his building.  Ginny Wood distributed and reviewed letter from PPG, and stated they felt storm window replacement should be continued upstairs.   

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from November 11, 2008 and November 25, 2008, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented. Approved in the amount of  $66,647.83 from abstract numbers 206 & 207 with a Motion by Schaffer, seconded by Kaufman. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Tom Evans is reviewing data by Lori DeHaas; Municipal Solutions provided a draft timeline of construction, to be scanned and emailed to Rate Committee. 

Walking Trail/Trout Ponds – No report.


Bike Park – No report.


Flooding – Email received from Superintendent, they are cautious about aid and reviewing.


PPG – No meeting. 


Emergency Water Plan – Reviewed and found sections to be updated; office copy and CD to be updated.


MB Storm Windows – Big difference noted since installation, upstairs is much colder; discussion of completing upstairs, with concern of Boy Scouts storms needing protection; Bill Foster to check options with vendor, suggestion also to contact Boy Scouts.


R.E.A.P. Representative – Mayor to ask Betty Thompson to take on Village responsibility.


Shirley Road Property Transfer – Frank Como working on it, just about set to go; discussion of interviewing attorneys for new year, Board consent to run ads.


Pictures on Website – Discussion with Ray Hunt, digital photos will add to web storage space; Dave Serson to be contacted about website; Ray to be emailed to set up meeting with Mayor and Fred Blee; discussion of credit to Ray and copyright protection; Lori DeHaas, Fred Blee and Mertie Pozzi to be involved with selection of photos; narrative needed.


Budget – Distributed, first pass with 3.015% increase; Board to review; issue raised of having board meeting to review and understand budget; special budget meeting scheduled for 12/17 at 7 PM.

NEW BUSINESS: 


RESOLUTION #59-08
Local Law #04-08 Amendment to Chapter 129, Signs (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. Kaufman, Blee, Schaffer, and Tornatore – Yes. DeHaas – No.  Carried.


Post Office Lease – Reviewed rent, Post Office agrees to lock in 6 years; Board consent to put in heat and electric, authorization of bids subject to authorization of lease; goal to start February 1st; lease needs to be signed this week, Mertie Pozzi to contact them Friday (12/12/08); Bill Foster to contact bidders to see if work can be done by February 1st. 


Environmental Testing – Bill Foster reviewed costs of testing, with additional fee for radon; mold would be tested after complete; Bill Swagler to check regulations for radon levels in public buildings; Bill Foster to get quote for pest control without structural; they will clean questionable areas and review for new evidence; Motion to approve expenditure of $1,250 for environmental testing and radon, not including mold, by Schaffer, seconded by Kaufman. Roll call vote. Blee, Schaffer, and Tornatore – Yes. DeHaas, Kaufman – No.  Carried.


New Business – “The Truckstop” – Discussion of new diner going into Truckstop; Acceptance of new business request for Truck Stop with a Motion by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer. Carried

RESOLUTION #60-08
Mayor to Sign Proposal from Hunt Engineers (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, Schaffer, and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:                     
Code Enforcement – Swagler – Board of Appeals approved subdivision of ladder factory.

Public Works – Foster – Decisions needs to be made on #1, suggested keeping, not auction; Tim Steed to contact company about adjusting meter for Well #3; discussion of completing upstairs storm windows, Bill Foster to get estimate for next meeting.

Mayor – Tornatore – None



Personnel – Schaffer - None



Planning – DeHaas –  Still need more members.



Board of Appeals – DeHaas – Noted above.



Building & Grounds – Kaufman - None



Parks - Kaufman – None



Youth – Kaufman – None



Library – Blee – None



Police – Schaffer – Report distributed.

Child Protection – Schaffer – Working on information on sex offenders. 


Clerk – Pozzi – Water and solid Waste bills sent; working with EOS and Blair to upgrade for meter reading, want DPW to install 5-10 meters to test software; meeting with Lori DeHaas and Bill Foster for grant for remaining water meters to go with system being installed, grant to go out by February 2nd; sent letters to senators for shovel ready projects for stimulus; Voice your choice-staying with fixed rate; entertainment grant $1,800, asked for $2,450 ($650 short).

CORRESPONDENCES:
Read thank you note from Tillers & Toilers.

Motion by Schaffer, seconded by Kaufman to adjourn at 9:40 PM. Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

